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From: Tom Kelly
To: PDD Planning Commission
Subject: Support for Z-31-25-8. 23rd Ave and Baseline Road
Date: Tuesday, August 5, 2025 12:25:10 PM

Dear Planning Commission Members,

I’m writing in strong support of Zoning Case Z-31-25-8, a project that brings much-needed 
housing diversity to the South Mountain Village. Rezoning from S-1 to R-3A will allow for a 
thoughtfully designed, medium-density residential development that aligns with the city’s long-
term goals and responds to our region’s housing shortage.

I disagree with the South Mountain Village Planning Committee’s decision to deny this project due 
to the overall density. This project is unique and provides a new type of housing for the area. 
Providing more options for families and individuals who rent near jobs, schools, and nature is 
critical to addressing the needs of Phoenix residents.

As Phoenix works to ensure that home is where it all starts for every resident, projects like this are 
essential. I respectfully urge you to recommend approval.

Sincerely,

Tom Kelly
30 E Saint Anne Ave, Phoenix 85042

Sent from my iPad
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From: Sarah Amaral CFRE
To: PDD Planning Commission
Cc: Amanda Straight
Subject: Support for Z-31-25-8 – 23rd Avenue and Baseline Road
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Dear Planning Commission Members,
 
I’m writing in strong support of Zoning Case Z-31-25-8, a project that brings much-
needed housing diversity to the South Mountain Village. Rezoning from S-1 to R-3A will
allow for a thoughtfully designed, medium-density residential development that aligns
with the city’s long-term goals and responds to our region’s housing shortage.
 
I disagree with the South Mountain Village Planning Committee’s decision to deny this
project due to the overall density. This project is unique and provides a new type of
housing for the area. Providing more options for families and individuals who rent near
jobs, schools, and nature is critical to addressing the needs of Phoenix residents.
 
As Phoenix works to ensure that home is where it all starts for every resident, projects
like this are essential. I respectfully urge you to recommend approval.
 
Sincerely,
Sarah Amaral
1941 E El Parque Dr.
Tempe, AZ 85282

Sarah Amaral CFRE 
Director of Development, First Place AZ
p: 602-464-6630 c: 602-697-5352
e: samaral@firstplaceaz.org | [yourdomain.url]firstplaceaz.org
[firstplaceaz.org]
3001 N. Third St., Phoenix, AZ 85012
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Drive support for autism!

Order the new Arizona autism specialty license plate
and help fund the work of First Place AZ and SARRC.

ORDER NOW
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[youtube.com] 

[azmvdnow.gov]

First Place AZ is a qualified Arizona Charitable Tax Credit Organization. Your gift may qualify
for a dollar-for-dollar credit on your Arizona state taxes—up to $495 for individuals and $987 for
married couples filing jointly. Learn more at firstplaceglobal.org/donate [firstplaceglobal.org].
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From: Atllas Hopkins
To: PDD Planning Commission
Subject: Support for Z-31-25-8 – 23rd Avenue and Baseline Road
Date: Tuesday, August 5, 2025 2:11:57 AM

To whom it may concern,

I’m writing in strong support of Zoning Case Z-31-25-8, a project that brings much-needed
housing diversity to the South Mountain Village. Rezoning from S-1 to R-3A will allow for a
thoughtfully designed, medium-density residential development that aligns with the city’s
long-term goals and responds to our region’s housing shortage.

I disagree with the South Mountain Village Planning Committee’s decision to deny this
project due to the overall density. This project is unique and provides a new type of housing
for the area. Providing more options for families and individuals who rent near jobs,
schools, and nature is critical to addressing the needs of Phoenix residents.

As Phoenix works to ensure that home is where it all starts for every resident, projects like
this are essential. I respectfully urge you to recommend approval.

Atllas Hopkins
3522 N Flower st.

Thank you,
M. Architectural Studies
Arizona State University' 25
S.E.E.D Philanthropy Founder
SOULJAISM DESIGN HOUSE 
602-577-0517 | atllasehopkins@gmail.com
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From: Bruce Weber
To: PDD Planning Commission
Subject: Support for Z-31-25-8 – 23rd Avenue and Baseline Road
Date: Tuesday, August 5, 2025 5:56:49 PM
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Dear Planning Commission Members,

I’m writing in strong support of Zoning Case Z-31-25-8, a project that brings much-needed
housing diversity to the South Mountain Village. Rezoning from S-1 to R-3A will allow for a
thoughtfully designed, medium-density residential development that aligns with the city’s
long-term goals and responds to our region’s housing shortage.

I disagree with the South Mountain Village Planning Committee’s decision to deny this
project due to the overall density. This project is unique and provides a new type of housing
for the area. Providing more options for families and individuals who rent near jobs,
schools, and nature is critical to addressing the needs of Phoenix residents.

As Phoenix works to ensure that home is where it all starts for every resident, projects like
this are essential. I respectfully urge you to recommend approval.

Sincerely,
Bruce Weber
4628 E Berneil Dr
Phoenix, AZ 85028
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City of Phoenix Planning Commission and City Council,  
 
I write to you as the owner of approximately 0.4 acres of commercial 
property on the northeast side of Broadway Rd at 24th St urging you 
to support the rezoning of land with Z-31-25-8 and GPA SM 1-25-8-
VPC.  
 
The builder has a plan that will integrate very well into the 
surrounding community. Taylor Morrison is a reputable nationwide 
home builder who plans to bring a much-needed varied housing 
product to the area with quality finishes and amenities.  
 
I urge you to please support this project.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Sid Chalasani 
Twenty Peaks, LLC 
2424 E. Broadway Rd 
Phoenix, AZ 85040 
 

Docusign Envelope ID: B1D54B8C-9367-4CED-A6D7-1B01CBB5D4D7

7/24/2025
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